
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 5th July 2018 

at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies 

  Mrs Herbert, Mrs Godfrey 

 

Present 

  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk Mr 

Rickett 

  2 members of the public 

 

The minutes of the previous 3 meeting were signed as a true and correct record 

 

Matters arising from previous meetings  

  None 

 

Village hall 

  The building work is now finished, some tidying needs during at the rear of the 

Village Hall - clerk to contact builder to get it sorted 

  Mr Paris to see to putting a frosting on the windows adjacent to Annesley House 

  Mr Bevans reported that the bookings are down at the moment, but hopefully 

they will rise now the work is finished 

  Agreed to hold the open day after the decorating has been done  

  Agreed to get a price from a firm for the ceiling and other high parts, Mr Paris 

to write a specification 

  A few loose ends need tying up on the building work, agreed Mr Bust to arrange 

a date with the absent PC’s as all other can do any date and have an extraordinary closed 

meeting to finalise things 

  The Chairman expressed his gratitude to Mrs Godfrey for her work on the grant 

 

Risk assessment 

  The Financial officer had circulated a draft copy, agreed to look at, at the next 

full meeting.  Agreed that members interest needs putting on the agenda 

 

Fund raising  

  Mrs Rickett informed the PC that a  definite date had been set with the landlord 

of the Waggon and Horses – 21st July, Mrs. Davis had printed some tickets, but the landlord 

asked if people could contact him direct so that he knew how many to cater for.  Agreed to 

make it teams of 4 incase there was not enough people turn up 

  Mr Paris suggested a raffle and asked for donations 

 

Roads and hedges 

  No verges have been cut this year, clerk to contact Highways 

  PC to apply pressure to get the hedge cut round the 30 MPH sign on School 

Lane 

  We have been notified that the gulley sucker will be in the village later this 

month or August 

  The PC have been informed that the beech hedge at Halam Lodge will be cut 

back each year 

Allotments 



  We are not allowed to sell, we could look at grassing it over and possibly 

planting a few trees, allotments could easily be opened up, agreed to put in the Village News 

for opinions.  The access needs looking at 

 

Stained glass windows 

  2 letters have been received from members of the public in Edingley, asking if 

they could purchase the glass removed from the hall to use in Edingley Methodist Chapel – 

agreed £5 - £10 per pane – Mr Paris to contact them 

 

Open Meting 

  A member of the public suggested that the Hall needs decorating in more than 

1 colour due to its size 

 

Correspondence 

  Items circulated to Councillors 

  Nothing to be discussed 

 

Finance 

  Hall roof (VAT) – to be reclaimed   1297.50 

  Cleaners (extra hours first clean)       62.00 

 

Planning 

  Householder application to demolish existing garage and construct two 

extensions for  integral garage and new front entrance and main staircase 

  Applegarth Radley Road 

 

  Householder application for proposed extension and alteration to existing 

dwelling with new detached swimming pool and pool house and new detached cart shed (re-

submission) 

  Halam Lodge The Turnpike 

 

Mr Paris declared an interest in Applegarth and left the meeting after Halam Lodge had been 

discussed 

  Halam Lodge – support unanimously – 5 for 

   

  Applegarth - support unanimously – 4 for 

 

Planning decision 

  Chantry Cottage 1 Manor Fields – approved NSDC 

 

Items for the next agenda 

  Taping meetings 

  Decorating 

  Risk assessment 

 

Date of next meeting 

  Thursday 9th August 2018 at 8pm 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.05pm 

 



  


